
 

 
 
P.O. Box 1749 
Halifax, Nova Scotia 
B3J 3A5 Canada    

Item No.  15.6.2  
  
  

Request for Halifax Regional Council’s Consideration 

 Included on Agenda 
(Submitted to Municipal 
Clerk’s Office by Noon 
Thursday) 

 Added Item 
(Submitted to Municipal 
Clerk’s Office by Noon 
Monday) 
 

 Request from the Floor 

Date of Council Meeting:  December 7, 2021 

Subject : Kearney Lake and Little Kearney Lake 

Motion for Council to Consider:   
 
That Halifax Regional Council direct the Chief Administrative Officer to prepare a report for Regional 
Council on the development of a management plan for Kearney Lake and Little Kearney Lake, with the 
goal of protecting lake water quality for all users. The management plan should address the 
sustainability of the multiple recreational uses of the lake. 
 
 

Reason:  
The management plan should address the sustainability of the multiple recreational uses of the lake by 
private homeowners, increasing numbers of beach goers, Blue Mountain-Birch Cove Lakes trail users, 
and the MASKWA Aquatic Club, with a special focus on the capacity of the public beach and park. The 
management plan should also address the need for additional infrastructure such as AT links, 
washrooms, lifeguards, and better access points, in recognition of the expected 3000-person increase 
in population at Kearney Lake, with the pending development of Case 20401, Bedford West Sub area 
10. 
 
 

Outcome Sought:  
Support of Regional Council  that staff prepare a report on the development of a management plan for 
Kearney Lake and Little Kearney Lake. 
 

Councillor  Kathryn Morse District  10 

 


